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### 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
Contact: Terri Wiseman (901) 680-7253 
Terri.wiseman@butlersnow.com 

Independent Monitor Edward L. Stanton III Announces Website Launch and 
Community Engagement Forum to be held on July 11, 2019  

MEMPHIS, Tenn., July 2, 2019 – On Dec. 21, 2018, U.S. District Judge Jon P. McCalla appointed former U.S. 
Attorney Edward L. Stanton III as the Independent Monitor in litigation between the American Civil 
Liberties Union – Tennessee and the City of Memphis. 

The mandate of Stanton and his team of subject-matter experts is to monitor the progress of the city’s 
compliance with the 1978 Kendrick Consent Decree and to facilitate transparency and accountability to the 
public. To that end, Stanton and his team today have launched the Independent Monitor’s 
website, https://www.memphispdmonitor.com. 

The website includes information about the monitoring team and its reports, court filings, and 
opportunities for public engagement. The first opportunity will take place at a Community Engagement 
Forum hosted by the Monitor and his team  on July 11, 2019, from 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. at Mississippi 
Boulevard Christian Church (70 N. Bellevue Blvd., Memphis, TN 38104).  This event will provide an 
opportunity for the Monitor to provide a status report as well as solicit input from the public. 
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### 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
Contact: Terri Wiseman (901) 680-7253 
Terri.wiseman@butlersnow.com 

Court Appointed Memphis Police Department Monitor Announces 
 Community Engagement Forum on July 11, 2019 

MEMPHIS, Tenn., July 11, 2019 –Edward L. Stanton III, Court Appointed Monitor of the Memphis Police 
Department, invites you to attend a Community Engagement Forum this evening, July 11, 2019, from 6:00 
– 7:30 p.m. at the Mississippi Boulevard Christian Church (70 N. Bellevue Blvd., Memphis, TN 38104).

The community forum will provide an opportunity for Stanton’s Monitoring Team to update the public on 
their progress in monitoring the Memphis Police Department’s (MPD) compliance with police surveillance 
policies and practices as set out in the 1978 Kendrick Consent Decree. 

On December 21, 2018, U.S. District Judge Jon P. McCalla appointed former U.S. Attorney Stanton as the 
Independent Monitor over litigation between the American Civil Liberties Union of Tennessee (ACLU) and 
the City of Memphis.  The mandate of Stanton and his team of subject matter experts is to monitor the 
progress of the city’s compliance with the 1978 Kendrick Consent Decree.  The Monitor is also responsible 
for facilitating transparency and accountability to the public.  

Attendess to this event will be encouraged to ask questions of the Monitoring Team and provide feedback 
regarding the MPD’s efforts to comply with the consent decree.   

For more information, please visit the Independent Monitor’s website at 
https://www.memphispdmonitor.com. 
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